ROANOKE COUNTY

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR
5204 Bernard Drive, P.O. Box 29800

Roanoke, Virginia 24018-0798
Daniel R. O’'Donnell TEL: (540) 772-2004

County Administrator FAX: (540) 561-2884

2022 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative

July 26, 2021

Tamarah Holmes, Ph. D.

Director

Office of Broadband

Department of Housing and Community Development
600 East Main Street, Ste 300

Richmond, VA 23219

Dear Dr. Holmes:

[ am providing this VATI Application Notice to notify the Virginia Department of Housing
and Community Development that the County of Roanoke may submit an application for the
FY2022 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative (VATI).

The County of Roanoke, in partnership with Shenandoah Cable Television LLC, intends to
submit an application for the unserved and underserved areas of the County within
approximately 250 square mile area.

Bill Hunter, Director Communications and Information Technology, will be our main point of
contact for the purposes of the application process, and can be reached at:

5925 Cove Road Roanoke, VA 24019

540-777-8552

bhunter@roanokecountyva.gov

The County of Roanoke understands that this VATI Application Notice is required in order to
submit an application for the 2022 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative and that this notice is
not binding on the entity represented by the undersigned, Virginia Department of Housing and
Community Development.

Best regards,

L

W

Daniel R. O’Donnell
County Administrator



